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Location:  Unitarian Church of Harrisburg  
Present:  Chuck Atwell, Bob Eisenhour, Dave Walker (ex officio), Eric Selvey, Kevin Wagner, Lucy Twitchell, Paul Foltz, Steve Creps and Terry Karanen

Absent:  None
Guests:  None
1) Call to order – A quorum was established and the meeting was called to order at 6:00pm by Paul.
2) Additions to/Deletions from the Agenda and Approval:  A motion to approve the Agenda was made by Lucy and seconded by Eric. Three items were added and the vote was called by Paul. Ayes - 7; Nays - 0; Abstain - 1. Motion passed.
3) Approval of Minutes from April 17, 2011:  A motion to approve the Minutes was made by Kevin and seconded by Bob. Some minor typographical/grammatical corrections were made.  With no further discussion the vote was called by Paul. Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Abstain - 2. Motion passed.
4) Reports

A) President
i) Pride Committee:  Wayne has agreed to take on the responsibility of organizing a committee for the Pride Festival.
ii) Accompanist:  Dave and Paul interviewed Tyler Canonico, age 19, at Lebanon Valley College for the vacant accompanist position. His résumé is extensive and has numerous awards. Both Dave and Paul were impressed with his ability and his maturity. Paul asked for the Board’s permission to offer him a contract to start in August 29, 2011. The permission was granted unanimously without motion.
B) Vice President:  Nothing to report.
C) Secretary (written):  Terry had nothing further to add.
D) Treasurer (written):
i) Reports of April 17, 2011:  A motion to accept the Treasurer's reports was made by Terry and seconded by Lucy. Steve reported that the non-approved April 17 reports have been incorporated into the May15 reports. Terry withdrew his motion so that the reports could be approved in one motion.
ii) Reports of May 15, 2011:  A motion to accept the Treasurer's reports was made by Terry and seconded by Lucy. There was limited discussion, a few corrections and a few additions. With no further discussion the vote was called by Paul. Ayes – 6; Nays – 0; Abstain – 2. Motion passed.
iii) GALA Savings Motion:  Steve added this item. Steve moved that we transfer an additional $500 to the GALA savings account; the motion was seconded by Terry. There was no discussion and the vote was called by Paul. Ayes – 7; Nays – 0; Abstain – 1. Motion passed. Steve will transfer the funds as soon as possible.
iv) Motion to authorize GALA registration of $325 for 30 minute performance:  A motion to authorize the Treasurer to pay the Chorus’ GALA registration for GALA 2012 in the amount of $325 for a 30-minute performance was made by Steve and seconded by Chuck. Kevin questioned whether the money would come out of general funds or the GALA Savings account. Steve stated that it was his opinion that since we are financially solvent the money should come out of the general account. There was unanimous agreement with this and the vote was called by Paul with no further discussion. Ayes – 7; Nays – 0; Abstain – 1. Motioned passed. Steve will pay the registration fee out of the general fund and will take care of filling out the necessary paperwork.
v) Finance Committee Report:  Steve noted that he needs individual committee budgets by the next Board meeting. Terry reported that he was working with Melody Keim at the Lancaster County Community Foundation with regard to the mention of investigating added bequeaths to our giving program. Kevin asked for clarification on the individual concerts for the 2011-12 season in order to prepare the tri-fold brochure for our June 2011 concerts.  Paul and David will provide the necessary information.
E) Artistic Director:  Dave reported that music selection for the 2011-12 December and February concerts is well-underway.
F) Fundraising (written):  Eric had nothing to add. There was discussion about the proposed Tony Party conflicting with the June 10, 2012 concert and how that might happen from a logistical standpoint. Steve had Eric clarify our obligation for The Singing Revolution, since many of the venues listed are expensive. Kevin asked that Messiah College not be considered due to their views on gays and recent events towards a gay student. Eric would like to have Board approval on the project by June. Steve questioned why the scholarship and benevolence ideas were being considered by fundraising as those appear to fall under Finance. Terry questioned the growing emphasis on outreach versus fundraising – HMC is primarily a performance organization, not a service organization, and it would seem that we should concentrate on our own stability (both financial and membership) first. Eric and Chuck clarified that all those items and some of the “wish list” ideas in the report were simply brainstorming that the members did during the meeting, and not meant to necessarily be something that Fundraising would be doing. Terry asked Eric for details about the Triangle car wash mentioned in the report, but no information was currently available.
G) Public Relations (written):  Kevin had nothing more to report. To date there has been no response from the Womyn Chorus regarding a joint postcard for June, so our postcards are done and ready to be mailed this week. Paul will work with Cynthia from the Womyn Chorus to establish a better line of communication. Lucy reported that the media list has been sent out electronically, Chuck indicated that Facebook had been updated for the May 20 concert, and Terry said that the eBlast for the May 20 and 23 events would go out Monday.
H) Production (written):  Paul heard from Victor Fields, AD of the Womyn’s Chorus, that he did not have any comments about the material. But Lucy indicated the Womyn were handed the information on paper to review and will be discussing it in the next three weeks. Terry opened discussion about the “It Gets Better” idea for Feb 2012, specifically whether the project would be “old news” by that time. Paul indicated that it was the concept, not exactly the “It Gets Better” campaign, that Production was considering. Steve brought up inviting back former members, which Paul said there were plans to do – both to come back for the 25th Anniversary Season, as well as a second invitation later to at least sing part of the June 2012 concerts for those who did not wish to re-join the Chorus. There was discussion about how to best contact those singers, including gleaning names from past programs.
I) IT:  Chuck reported that the website has been updated with the June concert poster and information, the contact page has been changed, and the PayPal buttons refreshed for the next concert. Kevin asked about updating the photo pages, which Chuck discussed briefly as part of a possibility if we make changes to the type of website we use. A proposal is in the works. Terry asked about getting the May 20th and May 23rd events on the website, but Chuck indicated he did not have the information. Kevin will forward the information to Chuck and the additions will be done immediately.
J) Conductor Search (written report and draft documents):  The proposed job description and ad were discussed at length and revised. There was also an additional discussion about the interview and selection procedure.
5) Old Business

A) Chorus Concerns - Inviting other members back:  Terry reported that this is not an idea that has unanimous membership approval. He asked that the Production Committee take this situation into mind when the announcement is made.
B) Vision/Mission Statements:  Postponed by Paul.
C) Womyn’s Chorus:  Tabled by Paul.
6) New Business

A) Benefit Concerts:  Postponed by Eric at Paul’s request.
B) Resolution 2011-02:  Establishment of HMC logo:  The motion to adopt Resolution 2011-02 - Establishment of HMC Logo was made by Terry and seconded by Eric. There was discussion and alterations to the resolution. With no further discussion or changes the vote was called by Paul. Ayes – 7; Nays – 0; Abstain – 1. Motion passed. (Secretary’s note:  A final copy of the Resolution will be filed in the Archives of HMC, a copy of the file sent to all Board members and uploaded to Musetta.).
C) Name motion:  Postponed by Paul.
D) UCH donation motion:  A motion was made by Terry to make a one-time donation of $100 to UCH to assist with their current cash-flow issues. The motion was seconded by Eric. Terry explained the necessity that was expressed earlier in the day at the Sunday services for those who were not there. Some discussion took place and then Paul called the vote. Ayes – 7; Nays – 0; Abstain – 1. Motion passed. Steve will take care of writing the check and getting it to UCH.
E) Personal safety issues:  The issue of the personal safety of members was discussed. Bob and Lucy volunteered to address the issue.
F) Next Board Meeting

i) Sunday, June 19, 2011, 6PM, UCH
ii) Written reports/agenda items due by Thursday, June 16, 2011
iii) 2011-12 Budget is due to all Board members by Sunday, July 10, 2011

7) Adjournment:  With no further items for the good of the organization, Lucy moved that we adjourn; the motion was seconded by Chuck and the vote called by Paul. Ayes - 7; Nayes - 0; Abstain - 1. Motion passed and meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by Terry Drew Karanen, Board Secretary on May 18, 2011.
